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“Together we plant the seeds for tomorrow’s future” 

  Seren yr Wythnos 

Nursery – Olivia C for super Phonics. 

Class 1– Jacob for fantastic knowledge about Habitats. 

Class 2– Evie for excellent Maths. 

Class 3–  Sophie for an excellent week across the curriculum. 

    Head teacher’s Award –  

Oliver G – for his poem “Dreams” that was chosen as the winner of his class by 
Miss Williams for it’s uniqueness. 

Jack W - for talking to our visitors at Breakfast club -the AM Vicki Howells and 
Jack Harries 

Seesaw Homework Awards 

This weeks awards for engagement 
in on line learning goes to 

Class 1  Avah-May 

Class 2  Finley and Zac 

Class 3  Maggie 

Well done!! 

Criw Cymraeg have decided on 

Ymadrodd yr Wythnos 

Phrase of the week 

 

Beth wyt ti’n hoffi wneud? 

What do you like doing?  

Dwi’n hoffi wneud___________ 

I like doing_________________ 

 

 

This week’s school attendance is 

  93% 

 



Ready for School in Warmer Weather 

As we are moving into summer time please could 

you ensure that your child is protected from the 

sun with sun screen. Also, a sun hat and a water 

bottle is advisable. Please can we kindly ask that 

your child comes to school (and PE days) in school 

uniform -  summer dress/shorts; white t-shirt; 

black shorts. Also, if your child wears sandals to 

school please can they wear socks for protection as 

we find that they graze their toes and stones find 

their way under the soles of their feet. Diolch 

June 21st - Inset - school closed to pupils 

June 30th - Year 6 transition to St John’s 

July 1st - Year 6 transition to ACS 

July 6th to 8th - class 3 residential trip to Margam  

July 12th - School trip to Folly Farm 

July 14th - Sports day (more details will follow nearer the day) 

July 22nd - Inset - school closed to pupils 

Curriculum for Wales 

Please take a few minutes to look at the 

attached link. If you would like to discuss     

further or have any queries please contact us 

at school. 

 

220208-parents-car

ers.pdf

Please could dinner money of 
£12.75 be paid in advance every 
Monday for the week ahead. 
The daily rate is £2.55. Diolch! 

Rhigos Primary Playgroup 

Playgroup is held every Wednesday 
morning 9.15 to 10.30  

This week the children made 
“roarsome” father’s day cards. 

Next week is outdoor play (weather 
permitting). 

£1.00 weekly and 
refreshments are 
available. 



Attendance 

Here are the Nursery celebrating 100% full attendance with their certificate 
and our FA (full attendance) Cup !! They only have one week to go at holding the 
best attendance when they will be eligible for a treat of their choice (within  

reason!!). Ardderchog Meithrin Rhigos �  

 

Grand Opening of our Tower  

The children in Nursery and Class 1 held a grand opening ceremony with Gracie Leigh 

cutting the ribbon. 

The children have been so excited with the tower complete with fire pole and climbing 

wall. We have also had a specialised rubber surface so that hopefully we can use the 

‘banking’ in all weathers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Vision for Rhigos 

Thank you so much for your wonderful ideas for a new school vision. We had over 60 

suggestions!! 

The children have voted on their favourite and these have been collated into a final 

draft. We would be grateful if you could have a final vote before they are put to our 

governors on Thursday. Your child will have come home with a letter or you can email 

your choice to school by Wednesday, June 22nd  2022. 

Here is the final draft: 

 

 

Vision for Rhigos Tick 

Learning today for a greater tomorrow   

We care, we share for the future we prepare   

Without positivity there’s no success   

Your dreams are tied with a key, the school unlocks it   

Reassure, Praise, Succeed (Rhigos Primary School)   

A journey of 1000 miles begins with one step   

We are all different but as a team we fit together   

Rhigos Has Informed Global Outstanding Superstars (RHIGOS)   

Work hard, Dream big, Achieve your future   

Rhigos Produces Stars (Rhigos Primary School)   

Support one another, learn forever, live together   

Tuesday 14th June 2022 

Cricket Tournament 

On the 14/06/2022, 10 students went to a cricket tournament, 

they said that it was amazing and fun and would love 

too to it again! They came 3rd out of 4 schools and 8 

teams, the coach was Mr. Mathieson and the children 

tried very hard and did their very best to compete. 

 

Some parents helped with rides and stayed to watch and support too, the students 

where very grateful and they said it was a fun day.  

Lola wrote this report and emailed it like a true roving reporter!! 



Holidays in term time 

Can I remind  everyone that  holidays 
will only be authorised if your child’s 
attendance for the 12 months prior to 
the holiday  application is over 95%  
and stays above 95% to the date of 
travel. 

Absence messages 

When your child is absent 
from school a message 

should be left on the school 
phone informing us of the 

illness.  

Unfortunately saying “unwell” is not   
acceptable  by the  Attendance and   
Wellbeing  Service, so we ask for 
your  support in that a more detailed  
explanation is given. 

If your child has any appointments 
please provide us with the  official 
letter for our  records. Road Safety 

In the interest of safety for    all our 
children please do not park on 
the yellow lines in front of the 
school and from parking on the 
pavement opposite the en-
trance of the school. With poor visibility 
during bad weather crossing the road be-
comes very hazardous when the traffic is 
increased at the start and the end of the 
school day. 

As we continually update our 
records please could you  
inform us of any NEW    
allergies that your child may 
have. 

Pupil contact details 

Please can you notify the school of 
any change of address or contact   
details as soon as any changes are 
made for your child. 

Please could children bring 
their reading books every 
day to school.  

Kellogg’s Breakfast Club Awards Ceremony 

We have been contacted by Kellogg’s who unfortunately have had 

to postpone the awards ceremony in the Houses of Parliament on 

Tuesday, June 21st 2022 due to the  proposed rail strike. They will 

arrange an alternative date. 


